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Happy holiday season from 
the Amache Alliance Board of 
Directors and special advisors. 
Remembrance and reflection 
are what we cherish after a 
busy year of Amache activities, 
especially the annual pilgrimage. 
While amongst Amache’s historic 
features, we enjoyed sharing 
and hearing stories with a wider 
group of family, friends and 
community. Looking back, I feel 
immense gratitude to our loyal 
donors, friends, and volunteers 
who continue to make our mission 
achievable. We love so many 
things about supporting the 
Amache site and community. 

Formed in the summer of 2021, 
the Amache Alliance used 2022 
to mature the organization and 
position ourselves to support the 
establishment of the national 
historic site. This past October 
2023, the town of Granada 
officially conveyed the Amache 

property to the National Park 
Service (NPS). The next step 
is the official establishment 
and activation notice from the 
Secretary of Interior Deb Haaland.

Throughout this process we were 
privileged to collaborate with 
brilliant and dedicated community 
partners and organizations in 
CO, CA, and Washington D.C. 
We are also sincerely grateful to 
the National Park Conservation 
Association, Colorado 
Preservation, Inc. and Jane 
Daniels, History Colorado, and 
Colorado congressional members, 
for their ongoing support. We 
continue to feel humbled and 
honored by the generosity of 
our long-standing community 
partners like the Amache 
Preservation Society (APS) and 
the University of Denver Amache 
Project, whose teams help care 
for the Amache site and museum. 

MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT

The Amache Alliance mission is to: 

1. Preserve and interpret the Granada War 
Relocation Center (Amache) National Historic 
Landmark;

2. Educate all Americans about the forced 
evacuation and internment of Japanese 
Americans by preserving Amache’s  historic 
structures, artifacts, and stories;

3. Collaborate with other organizations to 
stress the relevance of Japanese American 
confinement in preserving the civil rights of all 
Americans today.

• New High Plains Group Superintendent, Eric Leonard
from Guadalupe Mountains National Park, started
on June 4. Amache, Sand Creek Massacre, and Bent’s
Fort fall under his management group.

• New Amache Site Manager is Chris Mather and
started on May 21 and is renting an office in the
Amache museum.

• Both Chris and Eric were able to attend the pilgrimage
with their Intermountain Regional Director,

Kate Hammond and Sand Creek Massacre NHS 
representatives.  

• This past October, the town of Granada officially 
conveyed the Amache property to the National Park 
Service. The Town of Granada Mayor, Argie Thrall, and 
Title Officer, Dee Melgosa, signed the closing papers. 
Congratulations, Amache National Historic Site!  The 
next step is the activation letter from the Secretary of 
the Interior Deb Haaland.

BY MITCH HOMMA

Mitch Homma at his family’s 12K 
barrack.

As we look to the future, we 
understand that these next steps 
will help set the foundation blocks 
for the preservation of Amache. 
The Alliance plans to stay involved 
and support the current on-site 
managers, the APS, future NPS 
caretakers, and the continuation 
of existing projects working to 
enhance the visitor experience 
through historical interpretation of 
the site.

Amache Alliance Newsletter
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NPS staff and planners with members of the Amache 
Alliance Board at the Foundation Document public 
meeting held in Los Angeles. 

The process also included 12 public meetings across 
Colorado and California. The two-part meetings 
included a 30 minute NPS staff presentation on 
background information of the development of the 
park’s Foundation Document. The remaining time 
was managed as an open house with NPS planners 
and park staff available to answer questions, take 
comments, and recommendations on the content of 
the Foundation Document and ideas on the park’s 
future management. Each meeting had Amache 
survivors in attendance and the Amache Alliance 
supported the California meetings.

This foundation document process usually starts 
after the NPS site is established, but Amache was 
very fortunate to received funding and permission to 
start the process early.  With the closure of the June 
23 public comment period, the NPS team will develop 

Winter 2023

AMACHE FOUNDATION DOCUMENT WORKSHOP
The New Year started off with key work for providing 
input to the National Park Service (NPS) supporting 
the creation of the Amache Foundation document.   
The NPS invited the Amache stakeholder group 
to a January 2-day in-person Amache Foundation 
Document workshop in Lakewood, CO.  We were 
provided general information about NPS Foundation 
Documents purposes, the workshop process, other 
NPS sites example foundation documents, and some 
Amache-specific resources ahead of time as pre-
workshop homework.

The purpose of the workshop is to bring together 
an interdisciplinary team to develop a foundation 
document for park planning and management. Input 
from the Amache Special Resource Study, which the 
public provided input, was used as a starting point 
for many of the sections.  The result of the workshop 
was a draft foundation document which was 
provided for review and public comments on the NPS 
Planning, Environment & Public Comment (PEPC) 
website.  https://parkplanning.nps.gov/projectHome. 
cfm?projectId=114923

Chuck Lawson leads the Foundation Document Workshop in Denver, Colorado, January 21-22, 2023.

FOUNDATION DOCUMENT PUBLIC MEETINGS

a summary of civic engagement outcomes and re-
convene with  workshop participants to make final 
refinements to draft Foundation Document content 
in June thru July.

https://parkplanning.nps.gov/projectHome.cfm?projectID=114923
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From left: Amache Preservation Society graduate Adam Hopper, NPCA Colorado Senior Program Manager 
Tracy Coppola, Amache Alliance President Mitch Homma, Senator Michael Bennett of Colorado, and NPCA 
President and CEO Theresa Pierno at the 2022 Marjory Stoneman Douglas Award ceremony.

AMACHE IN DC

APS HONORED BY THE NATIONAL PARKS 
CONSERVATION ASSOCIATION
In a special ceremony March 29th in Washington DC, 
the National Parks Conservation Association (NPCA) 
presented the Amache Preservation Society (APS) 
with the 2022 Marjory Stoneman Douglas Citizen 
Conservationist of the Year Award.  Established in 
1986, NPCA’s annual Marjory Stoneman Douglas 
Award honors individuals who go to great lengths to 
advocate and fight for the protection of our national 
parks. 

APS plays a pivotal role at Amache in Colorado, 
also known as the Granada Relocation Center, 
which served as an incarceration site for Japanese 
Americans during World War II. Thanks to the 
dedication of the APS, along with Amache survivors, 
descendants, and other advocates in partnership 
with NPCA, President Biden signed the Amache 
National Historic Site Act into law in March of 2022. 
As a new addition to the National Park System, 
the site will keep this significant piece of history 
alive while honoring the people who were unjustly 
imprisoned.

“It is a privilege to work alongside the extraordinary 
leaders and volunteers at the Amache Preservation 
Society and honor their work today with the 
Marjory Stoneman Douglas Award,” said Theresa 
Pierno, President and CEO of the National Parks 
Conservation Association. “APS Founder John Hopper 
and the organization’s incredible students have 
worked tirelessly for decades to keep the stories 
of Amache alive. Through their perseverance to 
protect Amache as a national park site, APS has 
helped create a place where generations of learning, 
reflection, and healing can continue.”

Accepting this award on behalf of the Amache 
Preservation Society was Mitch Homma from the 
Amache Alliance and Adam Hopper, John Hopper’s 
son. The NPCA is an ally of the Amache Alliance and 
is a major advocate of the APS and several Amache 
preservation projects.

“The Amache Preservation Society students led by 
Mr. John Hopper are a model and inspiration for this 

Amache Alliance Newsletter
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Mitch Homma shares his support for the APS at the Marjory 
Stoneman Douglas Award ceremony in Washington, DC. 

Winter 2023

DONATION 
NEEDS

AMACHE 
PRESERVATION 
SOCIETY

Amache children ready for the 
holiday program. Courtesy of the 
Homma & Wada families. 

country’s progress in telling a more representative story,” 
said Mitch Homma, Amache descendant and Amache Alliance 
President. “They have taught and changed a town, region, 
and nation about an almost forgotten historical and cultural 
site. My family and I are honored that this heroic work will be 
forever preserved and protected in the National Park System 
and see much promise for the future ahead.” 

The Amache Alliance was able to thank the NPCA leadership, 
government affairs, and Board of Trustees for their support 
and also invited them to attend the Amache Pilgrimage.  NPCA 
regional leadership and Board of Trustees members attended 
the pilgrimage and were able to experience the preservation, 
education, and witness their support in action.

The Amache Preservation Society 
(APS) maintains the physical site 
of Amache and is instrumental 
in its preservation. APS is raising 
funds for new projects such as 
furnishing the restored barrack 
and continued work on the 11-F 
Rec Hall building. Donate online by 
visiting the amache.org donation 
page here: https://amache.org/
giving_opportunities/

Mail checks to:
Amache Preservation Society 
PO Box 259 
Granada, CO  81041-0259

After the award ceremony, the Alliance was able to visit the 
Dept. of Interior NPS Headquarters office and meet with Mike 
Reynolds, Deputy Director, External Affairs, and Jim Wilson, 
Assistant Director, Communications. We were able to thank 
them for their support to Amache, update them on the status 
of various projects, and catch up from last year’s Amache 
Pilgrimage.  Jim Wilson presented us with the 2022 Day of 
Remembrance Proclamation, signed by President Biden the 
day after the Amache National Historic Act passed the Senate 
and House. This special document was framed and brought 
to this year’s Amache Pilgrimage and will live in the Amache 
Museum in Granada, Colorado.

“THE AMACHE PRESERVATION SOCIETY STUDENTS LED 
BY MR. JOHN HOPPER ARE A MODEL AND INSPIRATION 
FOR THIS COUNTRY’S PROGRESS IN TELLING A MORE 
REPRESENTATIVE STORY” 

https://amache.org/giving_opportunities/
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Dominic, the Resource Manager from Bent’s Old Fort, with drilling rig in 
background.

CHECKING IN ON AMACHE, APRIL 2023
After a busy first three months 
of the year filled with Amache 
speaking engagements, thank you 
meetings, and award receptions, 
our first chance to visit Amache 
was in April.  We also wanted to 
meet in person with acting site 
manager, Kara Miyagishima, 
to discuss a full list of Amache 
transition status questions.  Kara 
let us know that the two big land 
transfer tasks, which focus on 
looking for site contaminants, had 
been scheduled:

1.	 Ground Penetrating Radar 
was used during a search of 
the old Amache motor pool 
area looking for underground 
fuel storage tanks at the 
front of the site. This was 
completed just before the May 
pilgrimage. The initial reports 
were good as they did not 
find anything and no further 

investigation is required.

2.	 Drilling for water samples 
between the historic dump 
and current Granada landfill 
was scheduled just after 
the pilgrimage in May. Chris 
Mather, NPS Amache Site 
Manager, reports the drilling 
went well, pumps are in, and 
initial reporting is good. 

The next day, we met with John 
Hopper and got to see the broken 
water pipe and water damage at 
the museum. Back on December 
30, 2022, one of the museum’s 
water pipe burst during a deep 
freeze out in Granada. The APS 
students worked fast and there 
was no damage to any of the 
artifacts or collections. When we 
saw John, the insurance company 
had just approved the repairs for 
new flooring. Other repair costs 
were covered by APS (See the 

previous page or back page for 
ways you can help support the 
APS).  

Discussions with John Hopper 
included details of a pre-
pilgrimage volunteer day to 
support APS and the Town of 
Granada with the following: 

•	 Help set up the museum for 
the upcoming pilgrimage

•	 Set up the high school for the 
impressive potluck lunch

•	 Set up community center for 
Friday night and Saturday 
afternoon programs

•	 Clean up the front entrance, 
cemetery, barracks, and rec. 
hall areas

•	 Repair the Amache High 
School sign

•	 Set the old Newman’s Drug 
Store building for Saturday 
evening dinner

Lunchtime included having lunch 
at the Granada High School with 
John Hopper and some of the high 
school teachers while everyone 
shared ideas about volunteering 
around the area. This served 
as a great scouting trip for the 
pre-pilgrimage volunteer day 
and Saturday evening dinner 
planning. The drive back to Denver 
included a side trip to the Sand 
Creek Massacre Site, inspired 
by a History Colorado meeting 
with Sand Creek representatives. 
Collaboration and building 
relationships between the 
Amache and Sand Creek 
communities is an important 
objective we hope to take next 
steps to achieve. 

Amache Alliance Newsletter
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The History Colorado Board of Directors Award is 
called the Colorado Sacred Structure.  It is made with 
repurposed glass and buff flagstone, meant to resemble 
the architecture of the History Colorado Center. 

AMACHE 
ADVOCATES

Winter 2023

HISTORY COLORADO AWARDS AMACHE GROUPS
The Amache Alliance was invited to an April 19th 
award presentation at History Colorado in Denver. 
The Alliance was part of a team named to receive 
the History Colorado Board of Directors Award for 
site stewardship and preservation of the Granada 
Relocation Center. 

The Stephen H. Hart Awards celebrates and 
recognizes exemplary projects in archaeology and 
historic preservation across the state. Each project 
contributes to the field of preservation because 
of their innovative approaches, in-depth research, 
and/or use of proper techniques that honor the 
historic significance and craftsmanship of Colorado’s 
archaeological and built environment. 

Since 1986, History Colorado has recognized the 
State’s first Preservation Officer, Stephen H. Hart. 
Mr. Hart was a trailblazer in the field of law and how 
it could influence preservation in Colorado. Without 
Stephen Hart’s dedication to Colorado’s history, 
many sites would not be here today. 

Also present at the History Colorado Center were 
Sand Creek Massacre descendants and members 
of the Sand Creek Massacre Foundation nonprofit 
group. Sand Creek National Historic Site is only 50 
minutes north of Amache. Together we were able to 
discuss collaboration between our communities and 
they were invited to attend the Amache Pilgrimage. 
History Colorado employees were also invited to 
the pilgrimage. They provided tremendous help on 

volunteer day and during pilgrimage tours. History 
Colorado is a wonderful organization which has 
been involved in all the major construction projects 
on site and whose continued support of Amache 
is greatly appreciated. View a video describing the 
2023 Stephen H. Hart Board of Director’s Award for 
Amache here: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=G 
YzxkwRSfLg&list=PLl68fplNJM8CkbO_1zGfcdSXH5F 
kTpi9l&index=4

Colorado Preservation Inc., University of Denver, NPCA, Friends of Amache, Scheuber & Darden Architects, and the 
Amache Alliance made up the group of preservation organizations recognized by History Colorado. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=GYzxkwRSfLg&list=PLl68fplNJM8CkbO_1zGfcdSXH5FkTpi9l&index=4
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Pilgrimage attendees enjoy lunch at Shorty’s Cafe in 
Granada.

The Amache rose bush, just beginning 
to bloom. 

The Amache Alliance and the Sand Creek Massacre Foundation 
establish a relationship built on understanding and healing.COLLABORATION

THE AMACHE PILGRIMAGE 2023
The Amache Pilgrimage is held each year on the 
Saturday before Memorial Day Weekend. It is a day 
to remember those of Japanese descent who spent 
more than three years detained on the plains of 
southern Colorado during World War II. This year the 
core pilgrimage was on May 20th with a weekend full 
of events starting Friday afternoon. 

The core pilgrimage followed the format of the 
past, which started in 1975, organized by Denver 
community members, Marge Taniwaki and Russell 
Endo.  A remembrance memorial was held at the 
Amache Cemetery at 11am, followed by attendees 
arriving at the Granada High School.  A potluck 
luncheon was held at the high school and had over 
270 attendees that included some very special 
guests:  

•	 Dale and Bobbie Hamilton, with their 9-year-
old daughter Nya.  They are descendants of 
Cheyenne and Arapaho victims of the 1864 
Sand Creek massacre, where Amache Ochinee 
Prower’s father was also killed.

•	 Daughters of Marion Konishi Takahara, who was 
the 1944 high school valedictorian

•	 Many first-time Amache survivors and 
descendant families

•	 Leadership from the key supporting 
organizations

This year, because of increased interest in Amache 
due to the publicity surrounding its national historic 
site designation, additional events were added to 
the pilgrimage. Several organizations including the 
Amache Alliance, National Park Conservation Assoc., 
Colorado Preservation Inc., and the University of 
Denver Amache Project provided opportunities to 
learn more about the Amache site and its community. 
Friday morning started off with about 25 volunteers 
helping to prepare for the pilgrimage weekend 
events. It was more like a social event of friends 
gathering to support APS and the town. Plenty of 
laughs and memories to go around, along with plenty 
of dust (just like our relatives had to deal with at 

Amache Alliance Newsletter
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Amache survivor, Nob Hashimoto pays his respects during the remembrance 
ceremony at the Amache Cemetery. 

Winter 2023

Amache). John Hopper and Jon Esquibel of Shorty’s 
restaurant were very happy with the volunteers. 

After a great lunch at Shorty’s Café, about 70 visitors 
arrived for an archaeology tour of a few selected 
sites around Amache. The tours, led by Dr. Bonnie 
Clark, Dr. April Kamp-Whittaker and their DU Field 
School team, had to be greatly adjusted at the last 
minute due to the heavy rain the night before but 
still offered a great experience! Even more people 

showed up for the evening program at the Granada 
Community Center. The presentation summarized 
the DU Amache Field School’s many years doing 
archaeology and building relationships with the 
community while working and living at Amache and 
Granada. The feedback from the audience was very 
positive and attendees were happy to specifically 

learn about archaeology at Amache. 

Saturday’s guided barracks tours, small group 
discussions, and community dinner inspired many 
compliments and together created an atmosphere 
that allowed for emotional and meaningful 
connections and experiences.  We are so grateful to 
the Amache community for being open and accepting 
to all visitors and making everyone’s experience 
richer. Many of us made several new friends that 

have further strengthened 
our community. After the 
barracks tour, some of us 
snuck over to check on the 
Amache rose, hoping to be 
lucky enough to see it in 
bloom as we did last year. 
The rose bush must know 
that it is pilgrimage season. 
It had three buds that had 
just started blooming. Just 
amazing. 

On Sunday, over 60 
Amache descendants and 
community members 
continued engaging in 
the weekend’s themes 
of shared identity, 
understanding, and respect 
by visiting the Sand Creek 
Massacre Site. We have 
thought a lot about how 
we might help spread 
the stories of both the 
Sand Creek and Amache 
communities through 
stories, understanding 
common generational 
hardships, and the 
power of place, taking 
advantage of how both 
historical landscapes are 
so geographically close to 
each other.  

Several Amache pilgrims 
and future attendees have 

already asked about visiting the Sand Creek Massacre 
National Historic Site next year too. 

Read the Colorado Sun’s coverage of the 
Amache Pilgrimage here: https://coloradosun.
com/2023/05/23/amache-camp-sand-creek-
massacre/

https://coloradosun.
com/2023/05/23/amache-camp-sand-creek-massacre/
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AMACHE SILK SCREEN SHOP 

A M AC H E
R E C R E AT I O N  H A L L
E xh i b i t  De s i gn  Concep t

AMACHE RECREATION HALL EXHIBIT CONCEPT PLAN

Colorado Preservation, Inc. (CPI) was awarded a 
Japanese American Confinement Sites (JACS) grant to 
develop and install permanent interpretive exhibits in 

the interior of the restored/reconstructed Recreation 
Hall at Block 11-F. This project will be guided by a 
previously completed Recreation Hall Exhibit Concept 

Plan. This plan has outlined interpretive 
themes, elements, and a spatial layout 
of objects and materials for the building 
which follow the broader interpretive 
themes recently established by the Amache 
Foundation Document. One portion of 
the exhibit will portray a block manager’s 
office, and the other portion will interpret 
the preschool and address the overall 
themes of community, strength, and the 
resilience of Amache incarcerees during 
incarceration. Amache is lucky to have 
an active community of survivors whose 
memories and stories will be crucial to the 
development of exhibit text, images, and 
themes. 

AMACHE AWARDED TWO GRANTS
NPS JAPANESE AMERICAN CONFINEMENT SITES (JACS) GRANT

2023 ASSOCIATION OF PRINT SCHOLARS COLLABORATION GRANT

The Association of Print Scholars Collaboration Grant funds public 
programs and projects that foster collaboration between members 
of the print community and/or encourage dialogue between the print 
community and the general public.  

Art Historian at the College of the Holy Cross, Melissa Geisler Trafton, 
was awarded a $1,000 collaboration grant to create a website 
dedicated to the Amache Silks Screen Shop. With assistance from 
Amache Alliance Board members Melissa will build a site that 
showcases a digital gallery of silk screen products created at the 
Amache Silk Screen Shop. 

Initially established to print training posters for the US Navy, the 
Amache Silk Screen Shop also printed a huge variety of objects for 
use within camp such as greeting cards, dance invitations, calendars, 
programs, posters, and pamphlets. Many of these prints still exist  at 
the Amache Museum, in personal collections, or in other repositories. 
The website created by this grant will begin to create a digital gallery of 
these silk screen objects, allowing them to be shared and appreciated 
as works of art and creativity while also giving us a glimpse into 
everyday life at Amache through the colors and designs of silk screens.

Amache Alliance Newsletter
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Volunteers construct furniture for the Amache barrack.

Winter 2023

As a part of the Colorado Preservation, Inc. (CPI) annual conference, 
an interpretive furniture building workshop was offered. This 
educational workshop engaged a small group of volunteers in 
the fabrication of wood furniture pieces, representative of those 
created by incarcerees at Amache. The pieces created by the 
volunteers will be used as part of an interactive exhibit  inside the 
reconstructed barrack, allowing visitors to experience the realities 
of the cramped barrack conditions. The volunteer workshop 
provided in-kind support for the Barrack Interior Interpretation 
project funded in part by a Japanese American Confinement Sites 
(JACS) Grant from the National Park Service (NPS). The workshop 
was organized by Jane Daniels while fabrication was led by John 
Hopper, Amache Preservation Society, and Barbara Darden, 
Scheuber+Darden Architects. The hands-on workshop was held 
at Granada High School’s woodworking shop. Not only did the 
volunteers create great pieces of furniture but new friendships, 
connections, and memories were also made!  

CPI VOLUNTEERS BUILD!
This June marked the end of Kara 
Miyagishima’s special assignment 
as the Interim Superintendent 
of Amache where she started 
coordinating efforts to prepare 
Amache for transition to the National 
Park Service. She still maintains 
her role as the program manager of 
the National Park Service Japanese 
American Confinement Sites Grant 
Program. 

The Amache Alliance wants to thank 
Kara for all her time and dedication 
in coordinating with us, the larger 
NPS transition team, and Amache 
stakeholders to lay the foundation 
for bringing Amache into the national 
park system. Kara first began working 
with the NPS in 2005 and has been 
involved in preserving Amache’s 
history for over 17 years! Her goals 
are to ensure that Amache survivors 
and descendants, in conjunction with 
the Amache Preservation Society, 
are an active part of the site’s 
preservation and education.

Kara’s notice to us said “It has been 
an honor to serve in this capacity 
and I look forward to seeing how 
everything moves forward under the 
leadership of the new Amache NHS 
Superintendent, Chris Mather. I am 
sure we will keep in touch and I look 
forward to working with you again in 
the future.” 

We do too, Kara. THANK YOU!

THANK YOU!
 KARA MIYAGISHIMA
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MINORU TONAI AT THE AMACHE PILGRIMAGE

VISITORS TRY THEIR HAND AT SCREENING ARTIFACTS

The Amache Alliance Board of Directors reflect on 
the passing of Minoru “Min” Tonai. A community 
hero and an advocate of ensuring that the Japanese 
American experience is remembered, Min’s passion 
for advocacy was shaped by his life experiences.  

Min was born on February 6, 1929, on San Pedro’s 
Terminal Island. He would attend the Buddhist 
Church on Terminal Island and Japanese school in 
Compton.  After the outbreak of WWII and the arrest 
of his father, he was incarcerated at the Santa Anita 
Assembly Center in California and the Granada War 
Relocation Center (Amache) in Colorado. He went on 
to serve in the U.S. Army during the Korean War.

Min was active with organizations that promoted the 
remembrance of Terminal Island, the World War II 
incarceration of Japanese Americans, and the service 
of Korean War veterans. In 1975, Min would start the 
nonprofit, Amache Historical Society, which planned 
many of the Amache reunions and supported the 
Granada High School’s Amache Preservation Society 
in Colorado. He encouraged the younger generation 
to start the Amache Historical Society II in order to 
continue to share Amache stories. This led to the 
formal creation of the Amache Alliance nonprofit 

which incorporated the preservation and education 
mission of its predecessor groups. Min served as one 
of our Special Advisors, working towards the Amache 
National Historic Site designation and educational 
programs.

Min helped lay the foundation for us to build on. We 
will continue to honor his legacy by working with 
the National Park Service and Amache Preservation 
Society to preserve the Amache National Historic Site.  
He was dearly loved by all of us and we will miss him 
greatly.

REMEMBERING MIN TONAI

The Amache Archaeology Project is getting ready 
for its 8th field season at the site and museum, from 
June 17 – July 13, 2024. This summer we will be 
researching three barracks blocks: 6F, 7F, and 8E. If 
you, your family, or someone you know lived in one of 
these blocks please reach out! We are always looking 
for photographs, memories, or any information that 
can help us tell the story of these blocks and their 
residents.

Our Community Open house, which will be held July 
4-5, is a great way to learn about our research and 
connect with other Amacheans. A link to reserve 
your spot will be available in the spring at amache.
org.  We are currently accepting applications for our 
Descendant Internship Program which funds a high 
school student to attend the field school for all 4 
weeks.

Adult volunteers are also welcome! Individuals 
interested in working for a week in the museum, 
helping with archaeological work, or acting as 
community interpreters play an important role in 
the project. If you are interested in learning more 
about any of these opportunities, or have information 
about Blocks 6F, 7F, or 8E please contact us at        
duamache@gmail.com.

UNIVERSITY OF DENVER FIELD SCHOOL, 2024

Amache Alliance Newsletter
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Winter 2023

AMACHE ALLIANCE          
CHARITY DONATION OPTIONS
The Amache Alliance relies on the support of donors to advance our mission to provide support and projects, 
including interpretive and preservation projects. Join us in preserving our history, so that we can share its 
lessons in the future. 
Visit the Amache Alliance web page at https://www.amachealliance.org/donate to donate online or checks can 
be mailed to 1502 Avenida La Posta, Encinitas, CA 92024.

Consider supporting the Amache Alliance through 
planned gift giving from a wide range of asset types 
such as IRA gifts, Qualified Charitable Distributions, 
Required Minimum Distributions, stocks and non-
traditional assets. Contact your financial planning 
professional advisor for various gift-giving vehicles.

Amache Alliance has a nonprofit corporate financial 
account with Fidelity Investments and supported by 
advisors from The Burns-Blackburn Group, Financial 
Planning Specialists. Your donation will help sustain 
our mission to preserve the Amache site and its 
history for generations to come.

CONTRIBUTE TO PRESERVING AMACHE

Donor-Advised Funds (DAFs) are the fastest-growing 
giving method and a tax-efficient way to manage your 
charitable donations. They allow donors to make a 
contribution and receive an immediate tax deduction. 
The Donate Page DAF Direct Widget makes it easy to 
give through a Fidelity Charitable, Schwab Charitable 
or BNY Mellon Charitable account. After selecting the 

institution that manages your donor-advised fund, 
simply enter the dollar amount you want to donate 
to NPCA and click “next.” You will then be directed to 
an external website to complete your gift. If you don’t 
already have a DAF, contact your financial advisor to 
learn how to set up a donor-advised fund.

Donor-Advised Funds: simplify charitable giving

GIVE WHILE YOU sHOP!
Select national retailers will donate a portion of a 
purchase to the nonprofit organization of your choice, 
including iGive.com. Please consider directing your 
donations to the Amache Alliance. 

If more information is desired on charitable giving 
options, feel free to contact us at AmacheAlliance@
gmail.com or Mitch at mhomma@gmail.com 

https://www.igive.com/
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https://www.amachealliance.org

https://www.facebook.com/groups/809799359625587
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STAY IN TOUCH

Keep up to date with Amache related news and events 
by joining the All Things Amache Facebook Group here: 

Find us on Facebook! 

ALL THINGS AMACHE

If you are not on our email/newsletter list yet, contact us at 
AmacheAlliance@gmail.com or fill out the contact form on the Amache 
Alliance website at https://www.amachealliance.org/contact

Amache Alliance Newsletter




